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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

301966951 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Fandango Media, LLC 
100 Universal City Plaza, Universal City, 
California 91608 
UNITED STATES 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
Level 9, Cyberport 1 
100 Cyberport Road, Pok Fu Lam 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,41 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

07-07-2011  
 
16-06-2021 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 



 
  
                        

2/3 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2021/73 公布日期 Publication Date:25-06-2021 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 35 
Computerized on-line retail store services in the field of entertainment; On-line 
retail store services featuring downloadable live action motion pictures, television 
series, comedies, and dramas; On-line retail store services featuring downloadable 
animated motion pictures, television series, comedies, and dramas; On-line retail 
store services featuring downloadable sound, music, image, video and game files; 
Retail store services in the field of entertainment provided via the internet and 
other computer and electronic communication networks; Compiling of information into 
computer databases; Marketing, advertising and promotion services; market research and 
information services; advertising services, namely, promoting the goods and services 
of others via computer and communication networks; operating on-line marketplaces for 
sellers of goods and/or services; online retail store services featuring digital 
media, namely, pre-recorded digital sound, video and data recordings featuring music, 
text, video, games, comedy, drama, action, adventure or animation; promoting the goods 
and services of others over the Internet; on-line advertising and marketing services; 
providing and rental of advertising space on the Internet; providing on-line auction 
services; comparison shopping services, namely providing commercial information and 
advice for consumers and providing price comparison services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Providing on-line facilities for real-time interaction with other computer users 
concerning topics of general interest; providing on-line chat rooms and electronic 
bulletin boards for transmission of messages among users regarding movies, movie show 
times, movie trailers, movie ratings and reviews, movie roles, movie plots, television 
series, computer games, video games and entertainment industry news, and for the 
transmission of movie ratings and reviews among users; electronic transmission and 
streaming of digital media content for others via global and local computer networks 
and via mobile telephones, smartphones and other mobile communications devices; 
streaming of audio and video material on the internet and via mobile telephones, 
smartphones and other mobile communications devices; transmission of downloadable 
audio-visual media content in the nature of full-length, partial-length, and clips 
from motion pictures, television programming, and videos; video-on-demand transmission 
services; telecommunication services, namely, enabling users of mobile telephones, 
smartphones and other mobile communications devices to communicate with each other 
regarding movies, movie show times, movie trailers, movie ratings and reviews, movie 
roles, movie plots, television series, actors, producers, directors, and entertainment 
industry news, personalities, events, projects, planned or potential projects and 
events, and regarding computer and video games; telecommunications. 
 
類別 Class 45 
Online social networking services; providing a website on the internet for the purpose 
of social networking; Internet based social networking services allowing users to 
communicate and share, store, transmit, view, and download text, images, audio and 
video content, and other multimedia materials. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Downloadable audio-visual media content in the field of entertainment featuring live 
action motion pictures, television series, comedies, and dramas; downloadable audio-
visual media content in the field of entertainment featuring animated motion pictures, 
television series, comedies, and dramas; computer software, namely, computer software 
for streaming audio-visual media content via the Internet, computer software for 
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streaming and storing audio-visual media content, downloadable audio and video players 
for media content with multimedia and interactive functions, video search and 
annotation software, content protection software, database management software, 
database synchronization software; computer programs for accessing, browsing and 
searching online databases, software that enables users to play and program 
entertainment-related audio, video, text and multi-media content; computer application 
software for streaming and storing audio-visual media content; computer application 
software for streaming audio-visual media content via the Internet; downloadable 
computer software for streaming audio-visual media content via the Internet; 
downloadable computer software for streaming and storing audio-visual media content; 
downloadable publications in the nature of books and magazines in the field of 
entertainment. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Entertainment services in the nature of distribution and display of live-action motion 
pictures, television series, dramas and comedies; distribution and display of animated 
motion pictures, television series, dramas and comedies; production of live-action 
motion pictures, television series, comedies and dramas; production of animated motion 
pictures, television series, comedies and dramas; providing information for and actual 
entertainment via an electronic global communications network in the field of 
entertainment, namely motion pictures, television programming, videos, music videos, 
and music; providing an on-line computer database in the field of entertainment 
relating specifically to music, movies, television series and general interest news; 
providing a web site featuring television programs, motion pictures, current event and 
entertainment news, sports, games, computer games, video games, cultural events, and 
entertainment-related programs; Providing electronic publications for browsing over 
computer networks, namely, books, pamphlets, brochures, magazines and newsletters on 
the subject of entertainment; providing online interactive resource (entertainment 
services) and programming guides on the subjects of motion pictures, television 
programming and videos; production and rental of audio-visual works, specifically, 
motion pictures, television programming, videos; providing information regarding 
movies, movie show times, movie trailers, movie ratings and reviews, movie roles, 
movie plots, actors, producers, directors, and movie industry news and information 
regarding celebrities, events, projects, and planned or potential events and projects 
via a website on the Internet and via mobile telephones, smartphones and other mobile 
communications devices; publication of on-line journals, namely, blogs featuring 
information regarding movies, movie show times, movie trailers, movie ratings and 
reviews, television series, video games, computer games, and entertainment industry 
news; providing an interactive database featuring information about movies, movie show 
times, movie trailers, movie ratings and reviews, movie roles, movie plots, television 
series, computer games, video games, actors, producers, directors, and entertainment 
industry news, personalities, events, projects, planned or potential projects and 
events online and via mobile telephones, smartphones and other mobile communications 
devices; providing facilities for movies, shows, plays, music or educational training; 
providing computer and video games online and via mobile telephones, smartphones and 
other mobile communications devices; providing information regarding computer games 
and computer enhancements for games online and via mobile telephones, smartphones and 
other mobile communications devices; conducting contests on-line; providing on-line 
computer databases and on-line searchable databases in the field of entertainment. 


